BULLETIN Issued by the Division of University Relations

Vol. 67, No. 17, Dec. 11, 1990

MINISTERS WEEK TO FEATURE TWO OF OUR OWN

Three professors — Gene Boring of religion-studies, Dr. Don E. Saliers of Emory University's Candler School of Theology and Joey Jeter of Brite — will be speakers for TCU-Brite Ministers Week Feb. 4-7 at University Christian Church.

Gene, holder of the A.A. Bradford Chair in Religion-Studies, will deliver the McFadin Lectures at 9 a.m. Feb. 5-7 on the theme "Translating the Word — Interpreting the Fourth Gospel" in line with his recent research on Christology in the Gospel of John.

Oreon E. Scott Lecturer will be Saliers, professor of theology and liturgics at Candler and a former faculty member at Yale Divinity School. "The Travail of Prayer and Knowledge of God" will be the theme of his ll a.m. lectures on Feb. 5-7.

Wells Preacher at 8 p.m. Feb. 4-6 will be Joey, who received his formal education at TCU, Union Theological Seminary and Claremont. Theme for his sermons will be "On Seeing the Elephant: Fears of Ministry."

All three speakers are ordained ministers, Gene and Joey in the Christian Church (Disciples of Christ) and Saliers in the United Methodist Church.

*** *** ***

COME CAROLING ON DEC. 17

k

th

abeth

Bells sounding across the cool night sky will summon the TCU community to the annual Carols by Candlelight service Dec. 17 in Robert Carr Chapel. Emmet Smith will play the carillon beginning at 10:15 p.m.

Following luminarias that light the way to the chapel, audience members will hear a brief performance on the chapel steps by the Brass Ensemble, conducted by Steve Weger.

The Chapel Choir, led by Ron Shirey, will sing a pair of Christmas anthems, and Betty Boles will conduct the University Christian Church bell choir. The Christmas prayer will be led by University Minister John Butler.

CAMPUS GIFTS ADD TO SCHOLARSHIPS

Contributions are being received now in the financial aid office for scholarship gifts in lieu of Christmas greetings to on-campus friends. Last year's gifts of \$645 brought the fund's balance to \$8,602.50.

A complete listing of this year's donors will be included in the Jan. 15 bulletin.

Persons who wish their gifts to go to a specific scholarship fund must make that designation on the check and/or attached note. Contributions can be made through the financial aid office, Sadler Hall 108, from 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. Monday through Friday.

*** *** ***

HOURS SET FOR FINAL EXAMS

Changes in hours during finals week have been announced for the library, the Student Center and the Rickel Building.

Changes in hours of operation include:

Dec. 14: 7:45 a.m.-8 p.m.
Dec. 15: 10 a.m.-8 p.m.

Dec. 16: 1 p.m.-2 a.m.

Dec. 17-19: 7:45 a.m. to 2 a.m.

Student Center Dec. 14-15: 7 a.m.-10 p.m.

Dec. 16-19: 7 a.m.-2 a.m.

Rickel Building Dec. 13-14: 8 a.m.-5 p.m.

Dec. 15: 10 a.m.-6 p.m.

Dec. 16: 1-9 p.m.

Dec. 17-20: 7:45 a.m. - 5 p.m.

*** *** ***

'GREAT MEET' ENDS SWIMMERS' SEMESTER

Described as a "great meet to end the semester" by Coach Richard Sybesma, the Arkansas Invitational Nov. 30-Dec. 2 ended with the TCU men's and women's teams in third place along with three Horned Frog first-place rankings.

"All three first places were great times for this part of our season," according to Richard. Mark Graves took first place in the 200 free-style race with 1:40.8. Katie Tredennick's first place came in the 50 free with 23.7, while Gretchen Brannon's top spot honor was in the fly with 2:04.8.

Finishing one and two in the men's competition were Louisiana State and the University of New Mexico. The University of Arkansas took top honors in the women's total with LSU in second place.

TUCKER WILL SPEAK AT RETIREES' EVENT

Chancellor Bill Tucker will give a Yuletide message at the Dec. 18 Christmas luncheon for the TCU Retirees Association. The event will begin at noon in Weatherly Hall.

"All members, their spouses and guests are invited to attend for a special festival meal, the fellowship of the season and a Christmas program," said program chairman Glenn Routt. Due by Friday, the \$8-per-person reservations can be made by check sent to John Wortham at 2921 Hartwood, Fort Worth 76109.

*** *** ***

BULLETIN WILL TAKE A HOLIDAY, TOO

The Weekly Bulletin will observe the holiday season along with students, faculty and staff members. The Dec. 18 issue will be the last for this semester. The first issue for 1991 is scheduled Jan. 15. Like all others, material for those issues is due not later than noon on the preceding Wednesday in the News Service office, Sadler Hall 321.

*** *** ***

SIGN UP FOR CAROLS

Last year's campus caroling by band societies Tau Beta Sigma and Kappa Kappa Psi proved such a hit there will be repeat performances this week. Three carols for \$5 is the going price, but a minimum of \$25 is necessary for off-campus caroling.

Tentative schedule for the caroling is between 9 a.m. and 3 p.m. Thursday and Friday, said director Paul Burrer. Orders need to be turned in to the band office (Ext. 7640) today (Tuesday) or to band members selling carols in the Student Center from 11 a.m. to 3 p.m. today.

The 1990 carol repertoire is "O Come All Ye Faithful," "Away in a Manger,"
"Deck the Halls," "God Rest Ye Merry, Gentlemen," "Hark the Herald Angels
ping," "Silent Night," "Jingle Bells," "Joy to the World," "We Wish You a
Merry Christmas" and "The First Noel."

Proceeds will help the band sorority and fraternity host the Southwest district convention of their societies here in April. TCU band members expect between 700 and 800 conventioners from some 80 universities and colleges in Texas, Arkansas, Louisiana, New Mexico and Oklahoma.

*** *** ***

JUST A REMINDER...

..of question-answer sessions regarding changes in employee insurance from 11:30 a.m. to 1 p.m. today (Tuesday) and noon to 1:30 p.m. Wednesday in Student Center 205.

NOTES ON FOLKS

EUGENE BORING (religion-studies) attended the Southwest Biblical Studies Seminar Nov. 2 in Dallas. He was in New Orleans Nov. 17-20 for the 1990 annual meeting of the American Academy of Religion/Society of Biblical Literature, where two of his papers were presented in the Q Seminar.

The guest list for Sarah McLendon's recent 80th birthday party at the National Press Club in Washington, DC, included such notables as Sam Donaldson, Bill Moyers and TCU senior SUSAN BESZE. Currently interning with the Star-Telegram's Washington Bureau, Susan met McLendon by fulfilling an internship requirement that she interview a professional in her field. The party was a \$100-per-person scholarship fund-raiser, but McLendon invited Susan to take the place of a guest who had paid but could not come.

Geologist NOWELL DONOVAN took a party of approximately 30 seventh graders plus parents and teachers from the Wichita Falls Episcopal School to visit the Meers fault in southwestern Oklahoma. This fault, which was active as recently as 1,000 years ago, is the closest proven "capable" (i.e., active within the past 30,000 years) fault to Fort Worth. For those worried about property values, the quake that struck a millenium ago had a Richter magnitude of about 7. Residents of Lawton, OK, if there had been any at that time, would have seen most of masonry and frame-built structures destroyed to their foundations. "Denizens of Cowtown would have been frightened; some slight damage would have been done to grandmother's best china tea service," Nowell said.

JOHN LOUD (modern languages) spoke on two occasions during November to local organizations interested in the current upheaval in Eastern Europe. To the "Great Decisions 1990" study group at the Dan Danciger Community Center, he spoke Nov. 18 on "Continuity and Change in the USSR and East Europe." The Greater Fort Worth Council on World Affairs heard John's views on the clash of American with Russian values Nov. 26.

BOBBYE STEWART (facility services) is recovering at John Peter Smith Hospital from a semi-paralyzing stroke he suffered Nov. 17. He appears to be making good progress in regaining strength and coordination in his right side, according to Russell Gray, and he appreciates cards and visits from his TCU friends. Due to celebrate his 25th year with TCU next July, "he has been very proud, as have we, of his 100-percent attendance since he last went home sick in September of 1986," Russell said.

<u>DOUG NEWSOM</u> (journalism) presented a paper on "Values at the Foundation of Corporate Culture as a Source of Societal Conflict" at the International Conference on the Latin American Crisis in Mexico City Nov. 15.

MARGARET-ROSE MAREK (English/Writing Center) presented "Using Computers in the Classroom to Meet Instructional Needs and Student Goals" at the recent Computers on Campus Conference in Myrtle Beach, SC, sponsored by the University of South Carolina.

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

- Dec. 11 -- Pre-med lecture, "Improving on Nature," Dr. Walter T. Sorokolit, Fort Worth plastic surgeon, Sid W. Richardson Lecture Hall 4, 5:15 p.m.
 - --Performance of Handel's "Messiah" by TCU Choral Union and TCU Symphony, Ed Landreth Auditorium, 8 p.m.
 - -- Basketball, TCU women vs. UT-Arlington women, Daniel-Meyer Coliseum, 7:30 p.m.
- Dec. 12 -Last day of classes.
- Dec. 13 -- Study days, through Dec. 14.
- Dec. 15 Men's basketball, TCU vs. Centenary, Daniel-Meyer Coliseum, 7:35 p.m.
- Dec. 17 —Final exams, through Dec. 21.
 —Carols by Candlelight, Robert Carr Chapel, 10:30 p.m.
- Dec. 18 ——TCU Retirees Association Christmas luncheon, featuring a message by Chancellor Bill Tucker, Weatherly Hall, noon.
 - --Late Night Study Breakfast, Student Center Main Cafeteria, ll p.m., served by chancellor, vice chancellors, faculty, staff and Marriott managers.

CLASSIFIED:

FOR LEASE: 2517 Denbury, Wedgwood area, next door to Trinity Valley School, 3-2-2, one-year lease; \$525/month. Call Pat at Ext. 6517.

*** *** ***

OFFICIAL ABSENCES

Dec. 5, 1990

Students listed below must make up any class assignments that were missed. It is the responsibility of the student to arrange with his/her professor for the make-up. If you have any questions, call 921-7855.

Students who participated in a field trip in conjunction with their American and

Texas Government class	Nov. 27, from 8:30 am to	4 pm:	•
Adcock, Elizabeth	Bryant, Susannah	Huff, Amy Jo	Sloan, Cleste
Alter, Megan	Dennis, Ronald	Lapicola, Michelle	Smith, Lisa
Anderson, Christopher	Dodson, Robert	Luckfield, Sara	Sorrells, Eliza
Austin, Dacia	Griesemer, Julie	Martin, Jennifer	Spoonemore, Tim
Bangasser, Julie	Guertin, Kelly	Mock, Charley	Wood, Kelle
Bolding, Anthony	Henderson, Rachel	Mott, Melissa	Yarto, Roberto
Borchert, Khara	Hicks, Richelle	Patton, Melanie	
Calkins Fllen	Duncan Denise	Knupp Michael	Turner, Ellie

Clowers, Cynthia	Garrison, James	McCormick, Martha
Cooper, Hollie	Holland, Joanna	Moseley, Michael
Cummings, Rebecca	Jedlinsky, Diane	Parkerson, Katie
Dalferes, Holly	Kimball, Paul	Szallal, Alexis

ty for folks in

Williams, Chri Yankowsky, Teri

Students who attended	d an AERho conference (a p	rofessional fraternity for folks in
the broadcast field)	after 10 am on Nov. 30 am	d returned Sunday night:
Cys, Kent	Fisher, Mike	Martin, Chris Woods, Chris
Benjamin, Melanie	Glass, Greg	Morgan, Dave
Eudley, Rhonda	Johnson, Tim	Schoeppner, Kathy

Music students who were present at a master Class given by tenor Roger Bryant on Monday Nov 26 in Landreth Auditorium from 11 am -1 pm:

Monday, Nov. 20, 11	Landieth Auditorium from fr	am -r bm:	
Buell, Jon	Hildebrand, Katherine	Shaw, Rebecca	Jones, Justin
Winship, Erin	Martinez, Willie	Carr, Richard	Faris, Marci
Eubank, Kathryn	Wilson, Heather	Robertson, Elizabeth	Conn, Kristi
Rexroat, Laura	Tanner, Tammy	Windsor, Elizabeth	Tyson, Tara
Hires, Gary	Suarez, Alex		